UNIVERSITY OF DELAWARE NEWARK. DELAWARE

19711

UNIVERSITY FACULTY SENATE 303 HULLIHEN HALL PHONE: 302-738-2829

March 25, 1971

MEMORANDUM

TO:

All Faculty Members

FROM:

John C. Wriston, Jr.

Vice President, University Faculty Senate

SUBJECT: Senate Meetings, March 29 and April 5

As previously announced, there will be a special meeting of the Senate on Monday, March 29, at 4:10 p.m. in 110 Memorial Hall. The agenda for this meeting and for the regular meeting on Monday, April 5, are presented below.

AGENDA, SPECIAL MEETING, MARCH 29

- I. Announcements
- II. Adoption of the Agenda
- III. (1) Consideration of a request to defer activation of the new policy with respect to the use of alcoholic beverages on campus, from April 1 to April 15 (Mr. Harward).
 - (2) Report and recommendations on Winterim from the Committee on Educational Innovation and Planning, and the Winterim Committee (Mr. Metzner, Mr. Gibson).

AGENDA, REGULAR MEETING, APRIL 5

- I. Announcements
- II. Adoption of the Agenda
- III. (1) Recommendation from the Committee on Graduate Studies (Mr. Levin, Mr. Kilpatrick) on the foreign language requirement for the Ph.D., as follows:

"Effective immediately, there will be no Universitywide foreign language requirement for the Ph.D. Ph.D. foreign language requirements henceforth will be at the discretion of the department or program."

This proposal was discussed at the May 1970 meeting of the Graduate Faculty, and an unofficial vote showed that the faculty present were in favor of decentralization by a 3 to 1 margin.